



## R.M.H MOTORCYCLE CLUB

May 7, 2019

<b>ATTENDANCE:</b>	Melissa Tranfield	Ryan Brown	Raelee Black
	Amanda Jardine	Shane Dawson	Nathan Larsgard
	Matt Langford	Jamie Vanderaa	Greg Shepertycky
	Devin Coleman	Mike Rose	Byrnie Shroderus
	Natasha Robinson	Dawn Sinclair	Becky Kukowski
	Deegan Robinson	Travis Sinclair	Wes Shippelt
	Zac Oliver	Dustin Black	

**RECORDER:** Melissa Tranfield

**FINANCIAL:** Closing Balance \$36,167.97

- April meeting minutes approved by Amanda. Dawn seconds. All in favor

### Old Business

- Trailer
  - Mike has installed fire fighting equipment
  - Tom did a great job with the cabinets!
  - Solar panel is on, but the roof has a bad leak. Brian is going to repair as well as finish wiring for the inverter to have it ready and at Byrnie's for the first race!
- Sponsors
  - Matt has talked to Gateway, Glens, Turple Bros, Precision cycle, Mountain Edge, Rocky Mechanical, Forester Logging, Full Throttle Diesel, Sundre Forest Products, OK Tire Tomco, and Rainy Creek
  - Confirmed: Full Throttle Diesel to sponsor ambulances, Turple Bros, Gateway is donating SxS for off-road, Glens donating SxS for MX, Mountains Edge, and Precision Cycle.
- Mototally
  - Brian has been in contact and has everything ordered, but it is all on back order.
  - Natasha will not be doing it again this year. Raelee will be chatting with Stacey to make it work
  - In NEED of a committed shadow volunteer to learn how to do Mototally (cannot be a racer or a parent of a pee wee)

### New Business

- Off-road
  - Numbers will be open **May 11<sup>th</sup>** for choosing
  - Online registration for Byrnie's will be open **May 21<sup>st</sup>**
  - Byrnie may need volunteer helpers on the Saturday. Camping welcome, **NO PETS ALLOWED & NO PRE-RIDING**
  - Ryan has spoke to Ricinus land owner and we are approved to hold that race

- Bert spoke to land holder for Marble and given the thumbs up as long as we call them the weekend before the race. It will need to be brought to attention about sewer dumping and cattle chasing. Make sure if you need to dump sewer that it is brought into town and disposed of properly.
- Ryan is getting shirts made and donating for participants of the Marble race
- Josi and Matt made volunteer sign up sheets for Byrnie's. Keep an eye out for those to be posted
- GForce is not returning any emails or phone calls regarding awards. Matt made contact with printingservices.ca and Calvin will be doing awards (\$10/award plus design fee)
- Classes need to be somewhat monitored after registries. People who won previous races need to bump up classes
- Registration open Saturday evenings 7-8pm and Sunday morning 7-8am
- Afternoon registrations make morning registrations a bit easier and then people who do not race until the afternoon don't have to show up bright and early just to be registered. Does anyone want to volunteer to look after afternoon registrations?
- You can pay and register online with the given dates but waivers need to be signed on site for insurance purposes Raelee will be confirming all of this after checking on it
- Race Times: Ladies B, Kids A, B – 9:00 -10:00am; Ladies A will run the same course as Adult C @ 9:00 – 10:30am; Pee wee A, B, C (30 min races, class split as needed) 11:00am – 12:30pm; Adult A, B, Vet A, B – 1:00 – 2:30pm; Adult AA 1:00 – 3:00pm

• MX

- Track is officially open!
- Someone broke into the sea can. No damage was done to the fence. 2 boxes of old membership forms missing, and gas was syphoned from the lawn mower
- Amanda makes a motion for a budget of \$450 for security/trail cams for the track. Nathan seconds. All in favor
- Work Bee went really well! Great turnout, lots accomplished
- Snow fence that was taken down needs to be replaced to prevent any accidents
- Suggested to move the old gates to secure the fence where people are trespassing until we can build a proper fence to deter people from crossing over
- Should the water tanks be moved to a different location? Would it be worth it?
- Josi, Amanda, and Melissa will be getting together next week to plan and set up rider classes and race order
- Found a group (Kinette's) to possibly flag, should hear back after their meeting on the 9<sup>th</sup>. Shane is also going to ask 4H Rocky North about it
- Matt has found a catering company to attend all of the races – Two Sister's Catering
- Melissa has booked toilets and ambulances for all MX and off-road dates including the Marble fun day
- Track changes have been delegated to the MX committee to decide and bring to the next meeting
- Thinking about putting sections on the track up for sponsorship
- Fundraising ideas – could we do a casino? Possibly rebranding and getting merchandise for people to purchase
- Track Closure: July 25<sup>th</sup> -July 28<sup>th</sup> for Round 4 of the Triple Crown Series

- AMSA 2020

- Les emailed Matt about the club taking on the AMSA circuit next year
- They bring their own medics (\$908/day) as well as volunteers
- Les would organize parking
- They would supply transponders for us to bury on finish line
- MX would see better attendance
- The club would supply flaggers, hoping Kinettes or 4H would do this again next year if they do it this year.
- Amanda motions for AMSA races in 2020. Nathan seconds. Everyone in favor

- Advertising

- Wes sets a motion that we spend \$500 towards “boosting” Facebook posts to reach more people. Mike seconds. All in favor
- Do we continue to use Newspapers or switch and move towards more social media projection?

Meeting adjourned 8:53pm